Hi Dusan,

I remember replying to you about a week ago so am sorry if you didn't receive it. I'll repaste below.

Residential customers are billed for Kwatts and so correcting power factor alone does not reduce the bill.

However what you are missing is that there is a peak of high in-rush current that occurs when a motor, pump or compressor is started by simply applying the utility (mains) voltage by turning on a switch.

When a motor cycles on at full voltage, it initially draws at least 300% of its rated current while producing less than 50% of its rated torque. This additional current is then dissipated in the form of heat energy from the motor windings and the wiring all the way from the motor through to the transformer at the utility substation. If the unit is not conditioning load it will draw current to charge the capacitors but as most homes have a variety of inductive loads cycling off and on - AC, fridge, freezer, ceiling fans, waste disposal, garage door opener, extractor fan, washer pump and motor, drier motor, well pump, pool pump - the peak demand is managed down by the capacitors. The impact of variable wire quality on resistance also exacerbates these peaks and the the benefits of the capacitance is magnified in those circumstances.

When a Power-Save unit is connected on the circuit, the capacitors provide capacitance to balance the reactance caused by the induction of load and in doing so reduce the peaking current and allows the motor to develop 100% of its rated torque while drawing only its rated current. It does this by recycling the wasted energy that would otherwise be dissipated as heat. That is energy which is not being charged for and this is how it reduces KwH.


Best wishes,

Martin
